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1. Office/Committee Name:  Academic Librarianship Committee 
 
2. Membership and Terms:  Sylvia Goldberg, Chair (3 years), Eva Sorrell 3 years), Judy 

Hammett (1 year), and Yvonne Wilson (3 years) 
 
3. Standing Charge: (from LAUC-I Bylaws) 

The Academic Librarianship Committee (ALC).  The ALC shall address 
matters relating to the academic status and professional issues of librarians at 
the direction of or in consultation with the LAUC-I Chair. 

 
4. Supplemental Charges/Tasks for 2004-2005 Year:  

a. Schedule one open meeting date for each quarter of the LAUC-I year and 
communicate those dates to the Secretary by October 1, 2004. 

b. Assist Ad Hoc Career Recruitment and Outreach Program Committee (Joan Ariel, 
Chair), as requested in planning & implementing the second year of the program’s 
strategic plan.   

c. Review issues raised at Special Meeting of Librarians !2/19/02.  In consultation 
w/the Executive Board, develop a proposal to the AUL for Administrative 
Services to pursue wide-ranging discussion on any of the outstanding issues that 
seem beneficial to address. 

d. We would like to encourage all librarians to send brief reports/summaries on the 
conferences and meetings or timely issues they hear or see while attending 
conferences & meeting.  You can send them to either LIBITEMS or send an e-
mail to the LAUC-I listserv (lauci@lib.uci.edu). 

 
5. Key Accomplishments (coordinate with charges above): 

a. ALC met once during each quarter and the meetings were scheduled on 
the LAUC-I Master Calendar 

b. This Ad Hoc Career Recruitment and Outreach Program Committee 
chaired by Joan Ariel submitted a final report.  (See documents under 
Career Recruitment.) and was disbanded.  This committee also published a 
brochure.  ALC has assumed the responsibilities of the Ad Hoc Committee 
including the updating of the CROP brochure.  The listing of librarians 
and subject areas in the brochure have been revised to reflect the current 
subject areas of  the librarians and will continue to do so . 

c. The issues raised in the document of 12/19/02 were discussed by the 
Committee who recommended to the Executive Board and the LAUC-I 
membership to retire this document and further discussions by the 
librarians as the issues were outdated or addressed in other venues.  In 
addition, many of the librarians at the original meeting are no longer at 
UCI.  If any of the issues in this document need to be addressed, they can 
be discussed as part of the IMPAQ workshops and at LAUC-I 
membership meetings. 

d. LIBITEMS is no longer being published.  The discussion in the ALC 
Committee and the Executive Board regarding how to promulgate the 
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librarians’ experiences at conferences was not conclusive.  Human 
Resources publishes a list of librarians and the conferences they attend 
frequently.  One of the LAUC-I  luncheon meetings set up by the Program 
Committee was specifically for librarians to share their conference 
experiences..   

 
 
 
6. Recommendations for the Coming Year: 

ALC will continue working in the CROP program.   
They will also continue to update and revise the CROP brochure.   
The Transitional meeting will be held on September 14, 2005 with the previous and 
new members of the Committee and the new LAUC-I chair.  At that time the chair 
may have new areas for the Committee to pursue.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: Sylvia M. Goldberg  Date: 09/01/05  


